Major funding increase for stronger
borders and migration proposed

For the next long-term EU budget 2021-2027, the European Commission proposes
to almost triple funding for migration and border management to €34.9
billion, as compared to €13 billion in the previous period.

The Commission’s proposal is a response to increased migratory, mobility and
security challenges, with more flexible funding instruments to address
unforeseen migratory events and border protection at the core of the new
budget. A new separate fund for integrated border management will be created
and the European Border and Coast Guard Agency will be further strengthened
with a new standing corps of around 10,000 border guards. The new border fund
will also help Member States carry out customs controls by financing customs
control equipment.

First Vice-President Frans Timmermans said: “Based on past experience and the
knowledge that migration will remain a challenge in the future, we are
proposing an unprecedented increase in funding. Strengthening our common EU
borders, in particular with our European Border and Coast Guard, will
continue to be a big priority. Increased flexibility of our funding
instruments means we are ready to support Member States quickly; where they
need it, when they need it — particularly in the event of crisis."“

Commissioner for Migration, Home Affairs and Citizenship, Dimitris
Avramopoulos said: “Better managing our external borders and migration will
remain key priorities for the EU, the Member States and our citizens in the
years to come. Bigger challenges need bigger resources — this is why we
propose to almost triple the budget in this area. The reinforced funding will
be pivotal in ensuring that we can implement these political priorities:
further secure our external borders, continue to grant protection to those
who need it, better support legal migration and integration efforts, counter
irregular migration, and effectively and swiftly return those who have no
right to stay."“

The effective protection of the EU’s external borders is crucial to manage
migration and ensure internal security. Strong external borders are also what
allow the EU to maintain a Schengen area without internal border controls.
The Commission proposes to allocate €21.3 billion to border management
overall and create a new Integrated Border Management Fund (IBMF) worth more
than €9.3 billion.

The full press release including details about the IBMF, next steps and
background readings can be found here:
http://europa.eu/rapid/press-release IP-18-4106 en.htm
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